SERVICES AT ST. CUTHBERT'S CHURCH

Sept. 5 th FORD 12 th		Morning Worship Holy Communion	Roger Askham Revd Barbara
	11am	Holy Communion	Revd Barbara
19 th	11am	No service	
26 th	11am	Benefice - Zoom	
	6pm	Harvest Thanksgiving	Revd Barbara
ADVANCE	NOTICE		
Oct 3 rd	3pm	Harvest at Fordon Rev	d Barbara

A FURTHER SPECIAL MESSAGE

Can I ask again for some willing folks who would be able to help us occasionally at church, to help with general maintenance, garden, painting, moving furniture?

Please get in touch with Pat Harvey if you are able to help us.

Thank you,

Revd Barbara

A FEW WORDS FROM ME

Dear Friends

What does 'Harvest' mean to you?

When I was young, I lived in an East Lancashire mill town, with little knowledge of 'farms' & farmers and what they really did.
At our Harvest Festival we arrived at church with our little shoebox of

Harvest restival we arrived at church with our little shoebox of Harvest goodies such as a couple of apples, potatoes, oranges & tomatoes, you know the kind of things I mean. We took them into church and put them down in the relevant spot marked 'St John's School'. I was amazed at the 'displays' from all the groups that met under the name of the church: Brownies, Guides, Cubs and Scouts, Sunday School, Mothers'

Union, Choir and the Flower-Arranging group and so on. Sometimes I thought it was a competition as to who could put on the best display! I shall always remember a little vase with some daisies and dandelions in, with a home-made label which said 'Thank you' from Mary aged 6. Sadly, the next Sunday, all was gone and the church was bare. I know the

fruit and vegetables had gone to the local hospice, flowers to the old peoples' home, tins and dried goods to the refugee appeal (which seemed never ending and still does!).

I did think had the meaning of 'Harvest' disappeared as well.

'Done that, box ticked' till the next time.

Well, no, I don't think it has, appeals are still met, boxes in the church still filled and folks still come to church to thank God for his goodness. We continue to care for each other in lots of different ways, keeping God's commandment to love one another.

So keep up the good work and stay safe...... we'd love to see you at our Harvest Thanksgiving on the 26th.

"Come, ye thankful people, come, raise the song of harvest home."

With love & blessings, Revd Barbara

8

Sept 2021 Edition #390

BURTON FLEMING NEWSLETTER

Yesteryear's Cars, Motorbikes and Scooters Playaround Fundraiser

Wow! What a fabulous, very busy day fundraising for the Burton Fleming Playground, we saw so many kind people. The weather was good too! Lots of thank yous: Firstly, to Paul Garbutt and Backfire Events, with the communication and advice you gave and also to the owners of the cars, motorbikes and scooters - they where fabulous to see and we couldn't have done it without you all.

Thanks also go to Dave Woodcock for the use of his field and his amazing threshing machine; the Marshalls, who when I asked, said yes immediately and did a Stirling job: Mandy, Alan, Pennie, Billy and Dave; and thanks to Emma & Chloe Hayton for organising the stalls and running the tombola

THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!

To all who donated baking, wow, there are some incredible cooks; the kitchen assistants, Rosie and Phoebe Coleman; the very busy bacon fryer, who I understand can still smell bacon today, John; and also to Wolds Engineering Supplies for their sponsorship. Last of all , thank you to the committee and helpers for the Playground:

Jim, Jane, Sue, Rich, Sarah & Francis.

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR SUPPORT, YOU ARE ALL AMAZING!

Same again next year please.



Items for publication in the October issue should reach me by 25/09/21 Contact Carly and Rob Webb burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - SEPTEMBER 2021

The hall is now open for all activities, legal restrictions will no longer apply. However, government guidance on Covid safe measures will continue to be observed. This is because the Government is now stressing the need for people to "make informed decisions and act carefully and proportionately to manage risk to themselves and others" and maintaining well-ventilated spaces, and voluntary social distancing. We shall also continue to have a QR poster up, hand sanitising stations, choice on face coverings and more frequent cleaning.

The new extended kitchen is completed. It is looking amazing. The Village Hall has already been hired out for two big Village events, i.e. a Wedding & a Vintage Car meeting, and we have another Wedding booked in for next year. We are prepared to discuss any of your future plans which make for a truly village experience.

We would like to thank and recommend the following contractors for their extremely excellent work in the kitchen.

- * BUILDER/KITCHEN FITTER/JOINER/TILER/DECORATOR (MAIN MAN) Rob Williamson, Ruston Parva
- * STRUCTURAL ENGINEER Ross Harrison, Hornsea
- * PLUMBER & ELECTRIAN Craig Dixon, Headland Electrical & Plumbing, Bridlington
- * ESCAPE DOOR/WINDOWS Paul Berriman, Driffield
- * FLOORING DIRECT FLOORING SUPPLIERS Daniel Unna, Burton Fleming and Driffield
- * DRAINAGE Paul Arnell Burton Fleming
- * KITCHEN APPLIANCES; COOKER/FRIDGE FREEZER/MICROWAVE Dixons of Filey
- * AUTOMATIC WATER BOILER Nisbets (York) for which we had a part donation from a Well Wisher in the Community. Thank you. A SPECIAL THANKS ALSO GOES TO HOWDENS KITCHENS OF BRIDLINGTON WHO DESIGNED AND PROVIDED ALL THE KITCHEN UNITS, WORKTOPS, SINK AND TAPS, free of charge as part of their CHARITABLE DONATION.

The support was truly amazing from everyone.

We continue to thank our volunteer gardeners who continue to water the planters, volunteer grass cutters and the 'special' DIY men who are constantly keeping the hall ship shape.

The Committee are: Mr Robert Lindley, Ms Kate Mercer, Miss Gill Pike, Mrs Carol Skelton, Mrs Trish Townsend, and Mrs Charlie Welford, Mr David Woodcock.

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Next Parish Council Meeting

The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 14 September 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall.

Should you wish to report any concerns, make comments, or submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following details:

Tel: 07542874957 / Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk



THE BODY SHOP AT HOME

Individual orders

Lovely gifts, plenty in stock or orders taken Order your SPECIAL advent calendars NOW! KATE MERCER

01262 470556/07860 478867 kathleenmercer@btopenworld.com 10% discount on selected items

Adverts are always welcome for any local village news/ activities/groups or businesses to go in the newsletter. No matter how small your business or advert! Please get in touch to find out more.

burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com



RUDSTON RASCAL'S PLAYGROUP

The Playgroup is restarting on the 9th September. Every Thursday morning 10-11.30am at Rudston Village Hall.

Everyone welcome, £1 per child.



PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

New Pond House and Noticeboard Repairs

The pond house situated in the School Pond is in need of replacement. If anyone would like to volunteer to build a new one, please contact the clerk. The replacement will then be arranged when the water level next drops.

Likewise, the noticeboard at the side of the shop is in need of some attention. The polycarbonate windows need replacing and the woodwork needs refurbishing. If anyone would be willing to do this, please get in touch with the clerk. All costs will be covered.

Clerk contact details:

Tel: 07542874957 / Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk

Cemetery Extension Update

We received a total of 27 responses to the Cemetery Extension Proposal, most of which were positive. The clear message from the responses received was to proceed with the project and to borrow £20,000 over 25 years. At the last meeting it was unanimously agreed by the Parish Councillors to proceed with the application for the loan.

Reminder to cut back hedges and trees to avoid causing obstructions

Please remember to trim your own private hedges and trees which overhang paths and roads to prevent them causing an obstruction.

Overgrown hedges and trees can be a nuisance and a danger to others.

Biennial Village Taskforce Walkabout

The biennial village Taskforce walkabout took place on Tuesday 15th June 2021. The schedule of works identified are available to view on the parish council website noticeboard at www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk.

Items of work identified on the walkabout, which fall within the scope of work the teams can do, will be carried out according to priority during their regular visits and will be completed by the end of the grass cutting season. The basic tasks which can be undertaken by the village taskforce teams include: minor pothole repairs, street asset painting, sign repair and washing and the cutting back of overgrown vegetation. As in previous years, any issues raised by the parish council on the walkabout which are outside the scope of what the taskforce team can deal with will be noted and referred to the relevant section for their consideration. It has to be appreciated though, that due to the present financial constraints, these can only be addressed on a priority basis and no guarantee can be given that work will be undertaken.

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - SEPTEMBER 2021

The monthly LOTTERY has increased substantially again this month and whilst it has been our only income we are so pleased for your support. We now have 140 numbers in the bag, the highest since it was started approximately 30 years ago.

July 2021 Lottery Winners

1 st Prize	Mr M Jones	£25
2 nd Prize	Mrs S Kirven	£15
3 rd Prize	Mr P Arnell	£10
4 th Prize	Mrs R Roberts	£5
August 2021 Lattery Winners		

August 2021 Lottery Winners			
1 st Prize	Pat Stark	£25	
2 nd Prize	Kay Worrell	£15	
3 rd Prize	Pat Staveley	£10	

4th Prize Andrew Skelton £5



BE A PART OF IT TO WIN IT - HELP SUPPORT THE VILLAGE HALL. For a contribution of £1.00 per month, you will be supporting your village hall which is your community centre and used as a meeting place for many activities, when permissible. You can pay monthly, half-yearly or yearly, the profits from this, pay mainly for the INSURANCE of the hall, and other expenses. The draw takes place every 3rd Friday of the month at the Post Office.

We have 6 collectors, so please ring me if you would like to be added to the list.

You can also pay BACS, Cash or Cheque.

Account Name: BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL

Sort Code: 20-75-92 Account No: 60231185

Contact: Kate Mercer 470556 if you are partaking for the first time for

a personal number or numbers.

COFFEE MORNING/CHAIRAEROBICS/BINGO - Happy Days are Here Again!!!!!!!

Forward Bookings

It is great so see the calendar filling up again and we hope you will give your full support to the activities ahead:

September 2021

6th Monday - CHAIRAEROBICS 1pm - 2pm £4.00

11th Saturday - COFFEE MORNING 10am - 11.30am (Bacon sandwiches/cakes etc)

13th Monday - CHAIRAEROBICS 1pm-2pm £4.00 14th Tuesday - PARISH COUNCIL MEETING - 7pm

16/17/18/19th Thurs - Sunday - CAR PARKING (CYCLISTS)

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS - SEPTEMBER 2021

September 2021 - (Continued)

20th Monday - CHAIRAEROBICS 1-2pm £4.00

21st Tuesday - BINGO (LIONS) 7.30pm 27th Monday - CHAIREROBICS 3-2pm

October 2021

Every Monday - CHAIRAEROBICS 1pm-2pm 9th Saturday - COFFEE MORNING 30/31th - HALLOWEEN PARTY (TBA) INDOOR BOWLING (TBA)

THE QUEEN'S JUBILEE, JUNE 2022 will take the form of a 4 day display of historical, interesting Village artefacts and photos. Tea, coffee and refreshments will be served. We would ask you to put aside any interesting memorabilia you may have for the occasion. We are taking bookings for 2021/22 please don't hesitate to contact us. HIRE Rates; £10.00ph for residents/£12ph for non residents/£15ph for business etc/ and weddings by negotiation. Please note we have increased our hire rates but all those existing bookings, including clubs, will remain at the existing rate untill the next AGM, June 2022.

**** BREAKING NEWS **** SUNFLOWER COMPETITION RESULTS

The Closing Date was Saturday August 21st and judging took place on Tuesday 24th. Thanks to all those (12 ENTRANTS) for taking part. It was fun for you and also for the Judges. We had 3 independent judges and the results were as follows:

UNDER 11's

Tallest Sunflower	Ellie Dawson	118 3/4"
Largest Head	Ellie Dawson	5"
Most unusual	Ellie Dawson	
11 - 18's		
Tallest Sunflower	Thomas Gibson	21 1/2"
Largest Head	Thomas Gibson	4 1/2"
Most unusual	Thomas Gibson	
Over 18's		
Tallest Sunflower	Anthony Jones	122 1/2"
Largest Head	Francis Turner	11 3/4"
Mošt unusual	Anthony Jones	

WELL DONE TO YOU ALL!

Prizes are £5.00 for each class and a little something for all children and teenagers.

HOPE YOU AND LOTS OF OTHERS ENTER NEXT YEAR.
VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

BUS SERVICES data provided by bustimes.org

124 - Driffield - Bridlington

A bus service operated by Acklams Coaches

<u>Wednesdays</u>

Driffield - Bridlington

Ruston Parva Main Road	9:30
Kilham Middle Street	9:35
Thwing Dukes Lane	9:40
Wold Newton Butt Lane	9:45
Burton Fleming Front Street	9:50
Rudston Burton Fleming Road	10:00
Boynton Bridlington Road	10:05
Bridlington Bus Station	10:20

Bridlington - Driffield

Bridlington BS (Bay A2)	13:00
Boynton Bridlington Road	13:15
Rudston Burton Fleming Road	13:20
Burton Fleming Front Street	13:30
Wold Newton Butt Lane	13:35
Thwing Butt Lane	13:40
Kilham Middle Street	13:45
Ruston Parva Main Road	13:50
·	

Thursdays

Bridlington - Driffield

Boynton Bridlington Road	9:30
Rudston Burton Fleming Road	9:35
Burton Fleming Front Street	9:45
Wold Newton Butt Lane	9:50
Thwing Butt Lane	9:55
Kilham Middle Street	10:00
Ruston Parva Main Road	10:05
Driffield Middle Street South	10:15

Driffield - Bridlington

	_
Driffield Middle Street South	13:30
Ruston Parva Main Road	13:10
Kilham Middle Street	13:15
Thwing Dukes Lane	13:20
Wold Newton Butt Lane	13:25
Burton Fleming Front Street	13:30
Rudston Burton Fleming Road	13:40
Boynton Bridlington Road	13:45